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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, May 20, 2019

Present:
Felicia Bridges, Ramona Butler, Lisa Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Natalia Fedorova, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Rowena Tomaneng, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. Charlotte Lee, Hermia Yam, Phoumy Sayavong
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Tomaneng requested that attendees review the agenda and also start reviewing the minutes.

The revised PCCD Vision Goals document was also distributed as they are more aligned with goals from each of the colleges.  President Tomaneng will briefly talk about those goals with the Vision BCC Goals Alignment section, if there is time. 

Motion:  Stacey Shears
Second by:  Jennifer Lenahan
All in favor
Opposed: None

Abstentions: None

Meeting agenda approved.


	2. Review Minutes from 5-6-2019

	Co-Chair Pernell requested a motion to approve the May 6th minutes. 
Motion:  Stacey Shears
Second by:  Jennifer Lenahan
All in favor 
Opposed: None

One abstention
Meeting minutes approved.

	3. Vision-BCC Goals Alignment (final draft)

	Leaders: Phoumy Sayavong
Document:  2022 Vision-BCC Goals Crosswalk v2,
Research Analyst Phoumy Sayavong reported that there were not many revisions from the last time that we met and just the layout has changed. He hopes this change makes it easier to follow.  
· Vision for Success Goals 1-6 are shown on the left side.

· The right column shows BCC Goals that corresponds as best as we can to address the Vision’s goals.
· The descriptions for BCC goals were removed and what is shown is more of a synopsis.

· He noted other colleges are doing the same where they want to provide a general crosswalk between the college’s goals and the State’s Vision for Success.

· The biggest change noted is at the very bottom, Goal #6.

· In the last sharing of goals throughout the district, he noticed that they tried to address the Vision for Success Goal # 6 which is generally pretty broad.

· He does not think Laney has anything.

· He plugged in what we are trying to do in terms of our partnership with the community and making efforts on our own to find additional funding so that we can do extra in terms of providing support to students within our college and region.

· It may not totally affect the whole region, but it is an attempt.
· This is what COA is trying to do also.

· We can either accept to have that there or not try to make that as a goal.

Q. Lisa Cook asked if we are in the group from the State Chancellor’s Office as one of the colleges located in regions of the lowest educational attainment of adults.
Response:  He couldn’t find the definition to help identify the region. We are within Peralta and College of Alameda had addressed it.  President Tomaneng added  that there wasn’t anything discussed at any of her meetings but she is assuming and will double-check with Alameda that the reason they are addressing it and trying to crosswalk it is because we have the adult education consortia work that we are doing and then also the strong workforce. With the strong workforce, we are also part of a regional effort in Northern Alameda and the Bay Area broadly.
Q. President Tomaneng stated that a good question to ask in terms of any environmental data or trends that we have is if there is anything in terms of the Northern Alameda region around the educational attainment in adults. That is just a question.
Response: Phoumy indicated that he could get that from census; that is readily available.

In terms of aligning here, President Tomaneng stated that with the examples she already gave those are examples that we can measure because we have outcomes associated with both the strong workforce programming in addition to the adult education programming. Even with the changes in our demographics, for instance our population are older adults, not just straight out of high school anymore, it seems like the definition of adults is very broadly defined.
Phoumy asked if there are any other questions about those additions to goal six.
· Because we are bringing this to the board for a board study session, President Tomaneng indicated that we need to have a version that writes out our goals again because if we don’t have that we’re going to have to give them our EMP for reference, which we probably should, and then also the Strategic Plan for 2018-20. She anticipates that there will be questions regarding what the goals are at the board meeting.
· He indicated that he can spell it out again but he noticed that the other colleges are even more simplified than BCC’s.

· President Tomaneng indicated that she will just put it on the PowerPoint for the presentation.

Referencing “Vision for Success: Goal 5”
Q. Barbara Des Rochers asked why the word “and” is between the percentages. Examples shown below from BCC Goal 5.
· Indicator A. Increase the overall CTE participation (access) rate by 15% and 78% for Hispanic students. 

· Indicator B. Transfers: Increase the number of students transferring from BCC to any 4-year college or university by 9% and 79% for Hispanic students. 

· Indicator C. Increase the overall number of students who earn CE certificates by 10% and 20% for African American students.

Response: Phoumy explained that those are “overall” when talking about all students at the college and we sometimes set separate goals for subgroups. The first number reflects the “overall” target increase with the second number reflecting the set goal for the specific group.

· It was suggested by President Tomaneng that we add “overall” so that it is clear.
· Chair of Chairs Cora Leighton pointed out that “overall” is, in fact included.

· Suggestion to switch the order and reword the Indicator.
· Example: Indicator C. Increase the overall number of students who earn CE certificates by 10% and for African American students by 20%.

Also noted in the same section; Goal III for BCC is that Indicator C is shown twice.


Because there was a question regarding some of the Indicators shown in the various goals, Phoumy clarified for everyone that when a crosswalk of our Goals and Indicators was done, what is shown best aligned to the State’s goals. The Indicators will not necessarily reflect “A through D” and will only show those which are in alignment to the Vision for Success Goals. 
Q. VPSS Shears asked if President Tomaneng will have in her PowerPoint what the goals are. She is wondering if the Board will also need a key for the indicators since we had questions here at BCC.

Response:  President Tomaneng thought this to be a good recommendation and suggested that they talk about the presentation after the meeting. She may need to have a separate presentation so that it is clear that this is mapping onto our strategic goals.

A motion was made by Kuni Hay to accept the Vision for Success Alignment with the BCC Strategic Goals with the recommended edits, to move forward to the Board.

Second by: Felicia Bridges

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions: None


Leaders: Rowena Tomaneng

Document:  FinalPCCD GOALS ALIGNED WITH VISION FOR SUCCESS5-10-2019-2-3

President Tomaneng then shared the new version of the PCCD Goals aligned with the Vision for Success Goals. The version shown is not the finalized version that will be shown on an excel spreadsheet. She wanted to show that they have attempted to be clearer and to make some distinctions between what the District will be working on and the work already being done at the colleges.
· Referencing “C”, Programs of Distinction she stated that the previous version didn’t talk about any programs so what they did in terms of doing final edits was to call out specific programs that we are doing across the four colleges, and major initiatives. 
· Referencing “D” Strengthen Accountability, Innovation and Collaboration, they included annual program reviews and that we are assessing, so that has to be a part of the accountability.  Also noted is the research and making sure that we have data that is accessible related to enrollment management and data-driven resource allocation.
Throughout the new version they are trying to be clearer about the processes that we have in place, even if they are being refined around program review and assessment.

Cora stated that the issue of getting assessments completed and addressing disciplines or faculty that are not doing it has been an ongoing discussion with Academic Senate, the Chairs, the Deans and the Office of Instruction. The concern is how do we protect ourselves as an institution through this process so that those faculty are not causing us to have an issue.
Response: President Tomaneng recommended a discussion on this particular issue outside of Roundtable noting that this is probably not unique to BCC in terms of the accountability and assessment piece.

As a reminder, President Tomaneng noted that the overarching goals are “Goals” and the District, with the colleges input, will have to assess how we are doing. She will be responsible for also identifying what the challenges are in terms of meeting any goals that are set and trying to come up with solutions.
The PCCD Goals document was approved by the Participatory Governance Council (PGC). 

For alignment that is already happening she requested that attendees take a look at the “Programs of Distinction” pointing out that the prior document didn’t call out, “Strengthen Student Equity Achievement Programs”. They are now trying to call that out along with the data piece for “Strengthening Accountability”.  She has reworked some of this to make sure we are also thinking about culturally responsive customer service training across all areas of the District, and also district-wide equity focused professional development training. We are doing integrated planning so we might as well make sure that we are highlighting Professional Development as a major goal.
Jennifer Lenahan commented that she should not forget to add Veterans to Leverage Community and Partnerships to expand resources and create funds because they are still a part of the SEA.
President Tomaneng noted that she could add it, also noting that these are just examples. 

The document has been revised again after they started taking a closer look at it and it didn’t necessarily map on to each of the college’s program and what we are already doing.
She can be contacted if there are any questions.

	4.  Student Equity and Achievement Program

	Leader: Stacey Shears
Documents: BCC Equity Plan Presentation and BCC Student Equity Executive Summary v.3
This year, the Student Equity Plan from the State is comprised differently than in past years.  They are uploading it electronically in NOVA: The components of the Plan includes:
1. A process description statement.
2. A broad collaboration statement to ensure we are collaborating with similar programs in the college.
3. Metrics and Goals for the disproportionately impacted student groups.

4. An Executive Summary.
Gratitude was expressed to the following for their assistance in getting it written:
· Phoumy Sayavong
· Hermia Yam
· Kuni Hay
· Rowena Tomaneng
· The Integrated Planning Committee (IPC)

· Student Services Leads

The Equity Plan Process was reviewed (Slides 3 and 4)

· These slides highlight the Date, Activity and Responsible Party through today’s date.
· The next activity will be the College Governance Retreat on May 29th.

· What we don’t have is an Equity Framework for the college and that is really necessary for this plan.

· Even though Equity is a major part of our Mission and Values and our Strategic Plan among other things, we don’t have the Equity Framework.

· Also added by President Tomaneng is that from 2015-2016 we do have the RP Group’s Six Success Factors that was adopted by the College.
· The six success factors are in our planning documents and it is felt to be a good document in terms of a guideline.
· Now that we have all of these different initiatives and there is a mandate for alignment, some of us feel that we need a more robust conceptual Equity Framework to guide us moving forward.

· A heads up for the governance retreat that the College Roundtable is leading is that we will spend some time reviewing at least three different models that are more robust, for adoption.
· It doesn’t mean that we can’t still talk about how useful the six success factors are in terms of the nurture, connecting, directed, focused, engaged and valued but we need another framework that we can then map on a theory of change to guide us in all of these initiatives; even the new Student Centered Funding Formula work that we have to do.

VPSS Shears continued with the Equity Coordination Statement (slide 5).

· This was stated to be a harder one does not show up in the Executive Summary but goes into NOVA.

· The Statement was reviewed.

· A correction was noted for the Executive Summary “student composition”. 

· Change age group 30-34 from 8$ to 8%.
· The composition is noted to be pretty evenly distributed between African American, Latinx, Asian and White students; with a smaller number of Filipino, Pacific Islander, and American Indian/Alaskan Native.

· A notation has been added to the Executive Summary.
· When they went to Academic Senate there was discussion about the term disabled and the American Indian/Alaskan Native.

· The actual links for the data elements dictionary for the Equity Plan that the State Chancellor’s Office is using.

· The terms cannot be changed from what the State has already given.

· Also included in the Executive Summary is:

· The percentage of students housing insecure, food insecure and homeless.

· Mission and Values

· Will include the Equity Framework from the Governance Retreat.

Q. What are the numbers for food insecure and homeless?

· 46% of respondents indicated food insecurity
· 67% of respondents indicated housing insecurity
· 19% of respondents were homeless

President Tomaneng added that we participated in a survey that Janine Greer implemented in the fall and it is part of a state-wide effort to address these issues.

· She will be working directly with Janine to have a larger forum or bring it into college flex to delve deeper into the report and what it means for our practices and what we focus on as a campus in relation to student equity.

The overall Equity Goals were reviewed along with the metrics for the disproportionately impacted (DI) groups (slides 7-12).
· VPSS Shears noted that they have noticed that they don’t see Latinx very often in the grouping of DI student groups but when looking at our last three years data shows somewhat why we might not be seeing Latinx in our current student equity goals.
· College Research Analyst Phoumy Sayavong added that the current and last equity plan that we have to some extent they look at disproportionately impacted groups differently.

· This time around it seems they are expanding that with ethnicity and many other categories; and a combination of all of those categories together.

· The last time around we identified our own groups based on our own data.

· There are some that the state had recommended.

· Now, when looking at all of the smaller subgroups, the differences between them can vary by quite a bit.

· Because we are seeing pretty good growth among our Latinx students, he believes that is why it is not significant enough to fall within the DI groups for the upcoming equity plan.

Q. Barbara Des Rochers asked where the numbers come from.
Response: The State provides the numbers.
VPSS Shears reported that we will need to continue to revisit these goals to see how we are doing with the populations.
· Working on the Plan, she has noticed that the State didn’t require a lot of evaluation for the last three years.

· Moving into these three years, we will be building that evaluation into our resources allocated and the actual programming used so that we can better gauge how we are impacting the disproportionately impacted groups.

The review of Goals according to the State’s metrics continued for the following:
· Access-Enrollment

· Retention (Fall to Spring)

· This area was noted as interesting as it is all female students.

· President Tomaneng added that we have been talking for a couple of years, district-wide, that our male students of color are not staying. 
· She noted concern that if the State is defining what the DI is for us, for other colleges and districts this could be challenging;, if the population for various reasons is not mirroring the State’s recommended  increase.
· Barbara commented that in reference to the female retention, one thing that is not mentioned is making an attempt to get child care facilities or having a family resource center.

· President Tomaneng agreed that this is a good conversation point adding that  one other thing that we could do given that we are under-resourced is to better leverage some of the partners that we have in the downtown area to support this work for us.
· The district has challenges trying to maintain the Laney and Merritt child development centers for daycare.

· Adding to this point, Charlotte Lee reported that the YMCA has Adult Education classes some of which are contract education with instructors like Political Science. The YMCA provides childcare at their facility while adult students attend the class taught by a BCC instructor.

· Transfer to a Four-Year University

· Completion of Transfer-level English and Math

· Attained the Vision Goal Completion Definition (earned associate degree or credit certificate over 18 units).
The Student Equity Activities were reviewed (slide #13).
· Integrated Strategic Enrollment Management Plan (ISEMP), Strategic Plan, Education Master Plan (EMP) and Visions for Success are the sources of activities for Student Equity Goals.
Additional slide reviews included:

· The Student Equity Resource Allocation:

· The budget allocation for this round will be finalized after the Governance Retreat.
· Evaluation

· Student Equity Assessment 2016, 2017, 2018

· Next Steps

· Finalize data tables 

· Include budget for current allocation

· Include Equity Framework

· Present Plan to Trustees 6/24

· Upload everything to NOVA once approved.

· From the BCC Student Equity Executive Summary document, President Tomaneng requested the review of the budget noting that it is important for everyone to see how the money has been spent these last couple of years.
· In 2015-2016 the total shown that we were allocated is because we were behind in spending and that is also why we ended up investing in the Computers, Textbooks, and Equipment for a total of $237K+.
· Looking at 2016-2017, that was also a little underspent and we did more again on Computers, Textbooks and Equipment but part of that was also having book rentals for our students across different programs.
· Hermia Yam added that this was also the time that we established the UMOJA program and computers and laptops were purchased to loan to students.
Q. Hermia was asked if she knew why did the total expenditure dropped by over $100K in 2016-2017 as opposed to 2015-2016.
Response: A portion of the Equity funds was taken by the District to fund administrative positions related to enrollment management. After 2016-2017, they said all of the funding should go back to the colleges.

Q. In 2017-2018, did the four colleges split a research position?

Response: It was thought to be 2 and 2. BCC and Laney split a position and Merritt and Alameda split a position.

It was asked if this was 2017-2018 and clarified that it was 2016-2017.

Q. In 2017-2018, is the $422K because we were supporting the District position?

Response: Yes; part of it, and also because the Equity budget is allocated to the District and from the District it is apportioned to the colleges.

· One of the colleges overspent so they were taking some money out when we did not spend it all.

· For Equity, we have to be very careful because this year we have the consolidation of the BSI, Equity and SSSP into one and it is all going to the District. From the District it is allocated back to the college.

· Hermia added that for SSSP specifically, the State was saying that the college can keep the same amount for three years.

· 2018-2019 is the first year so we should have the same the amount until 2021. 

· Our SSSP funding was earned by the Student Services staff and faculty to develop SEPs to provide all of the services.

· The allocation directly to the college at that time was $1.25M in 2017-2018.
· With the new budget allocation for SEA, she finds that the District is using the BAM model.
· Using the BAM model, we are getting less.

· Now some portion of the funding goes to another campus.

Q. What is the total SEA allocation?

Response: $1.6M

· We have a lot less for the three combined.

President Tomaneng asked everyone to think hard about how we are allocating, how are we meeting our strategic goals, and also all of the alignment work that we have to do with less funding. She wants to have a conversation at the District-level about the use of the BAM around SEA.
VPSS Shears has started the conversation with Carmen Fairley, following up on that.

There was a brief discussion about money earmarked for Berkeley City College and given to another college.
President Tomaneng continued stating that we are in a transition period in terms of the District administration to include acting positions in the Finance area along with the Chancellor and Department of General Services (DGS). We will have to make sure to still have those conversations while we are in this transition mode.

Hermia noted that the allocation for the SEA money is the same amount for 2017-2018. There was no cut at all but it is only going to the District and then coming back to the college, there was a cut.  This is what she doesn’t understand.

President Tomaneng will bring this up with Chancellor’s Cabinet as an agenda item.

In terms of the time, VPSS is continuing to edit and work on the charts, and formatting the report.

· At the governance retreat, we will be looking at some of our other categoricals and other sources of funding.

· After the retreat, this plan will get finalized and President Tomaneng will be asking for an endorsement of this plan before it goes to the Board for the study session.

· It has to be uploaded by June 30th, and then the Board has a few months to certify.
· An extension was requested for the Board to certify in August.

	5. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)
· Last week they endorsed the draft of the Equity Plan moving forward.
· They also endorsed a letter of support of our Deans that was developed by the Department Chairs Council.

· Christopher Bernard raised concerns about Chegg posting exams and cheating that is going on in our campus.

· They have to address, as faculty, how to combat the instances of cheating on campus.

· Mary Clarke-Miller would like to draft a proposal or work with faculty and the PIO on how to increase our social media presence online to promote our classes, particularly ones that are low in enrollment.

Classified Senate (Report by Jennifer Lenahan)
· They endorsed the Equity Plan at their last meeting.
· Elections are taking place now.

· She is trying to secure two candidates for each position that they have.

· They will be completing the sheets for the 4-10s.

· On the union side there has been poor communication with SEIU and she is hoping that gets better moving forward.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College
· No report. Student representative not present.

	6. Good of the Order/Announcements

	· Graduation is on Thursday,
Q.  There was a question regarding handicap parking and whether it is available for students’ parents.

Response: 
· Anyone can park in the lot. They just have to pay.

· The lots do fill up so they should be encouraged to come early.

· The Governance Retreat is on May 29th in conference rooms 451A/B.

· An additional hour has been added for presentations from the different categoricals. 
· The Equity interactive tabletop activity will be held in the morning.
· Members of all of the Participatory Governance Committees plus the Guided Pathways Design Team members were invited.

· A sign-up sheet will be at the meeting as there will be some stipends available for faculty that attend.


	7. Meeting Adjourned

	Co-Chairs Tomaneng and Pernell adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  Roundtable Committee Strategic Planning Retreat - Wednesday, May 29, 2019, 12:20 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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